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Hot off the Principalõs BBQ 

Dear Parents 

The rain and wind are back as we question: Beautiful one day, perfect the next? 

With the cooler weather comes an increase in school jumpers, which translates to an increase in 

lost property! Please ensure your childõs name is on jackets and hats so we can find the owner. 

We havenõt had much luck with interschool sport this term and this Friday isnõt looking much 

better. Interschool sport competitions are usually cancelled in the first instance, because council 

closes the fields. The cancellations have allowed teams to participate in extended coaching   

sessions/games back at school. Refunds/Credits will be issued at the end of the season and not 

during. 

The district cross country has been rescheduled for the third time due to the weather and is now 

on Monday, 23rd of May-fingers crossed! 

Mrs Paech our Head of Department/Curriculum, is coordinating NAPLAN online this year and so 

far, everything is going smoothly. Our teachers are doing a fantastic job in ensuring this          

assessment doesnõt raise any unnecessary anxiety in our students. 

Like every other school at the moment, we are experiencing shortages in our staffing due to sick 

leave. Whilst every effort is taken to provide consistency in our teaching staff, replacement 

teachers are extremely hard to engage at this time. On occasions, classes have had to be split 

and students allocated to other classes within their year level, for the day. 

I understand most parents have work commitments with both parents working. We are currently 

seeing an increase in the number of students coming to school who are clearly sick. At times, 

our sick room looks like an episode of MASH! If your child is sick at school, you will be contacted 

to arrange for your child to be collected. Please, keep your child at home if they are not well. I 

thank you for your anticipated support with this issue. 

Whilst our drop off and pick up lanes are working a lot better at the front of the school, I would 

like to remind parents that at no time should you be engaging reverse when in this area.        

Children are getting in and out of cars and reversing your car, puts everybodyõs safety at risk. 

Due to fluctuating student enrolments, we have an imbalance of students in classes in some 

cohorts across the school. This is because of many and varied reasons beyond our control. We 

are currently in consultation and preparations to dissolve our 4/5 composite class and balance 

up the student numbers in grades 4 and 5. Classes will remain the same until the end of this 

term due to assessment and reporting. Parents who have a student being moved to another 

class, will be contacted by Deputy Principal, Mr Paton, over the next week, with the modified 

classes not starting until the start of semester two. Smaller class numbers will support your child 

in his/her educational needs and allow teachers to really focus in on individualised learning in 

every classroom. 

Stay dry! 

588 Worongary Road 

GILSTON QLD 4211 

Office:  

5501 2333  

Absence line:  

5501 2360  

Email:  

office@gilstonss.eq.edu.au 

Website: 

www.gilstonss.eq.edu.au 



òTo catch the reader's attention, place an 

interesting sentence or quote from the 

story here.ó 

 

 

Craig Douglas, Principal. 

2022 LOTE Captains  

Jaxon & Rose with 

Sensei Doonican 

Tech Captains 2022 

Jaydon, Amelie, Sam,   

Holly, Austin & Isiah 

Welcome to our new Speechyð 

Portia Thomson (Mondays) 

Anyone familiar? 

P & C legends volunteering for our recent Motherõs Day stall 

Jesse Mann 

Voluntary Placement 

Teacher Aide 


